BRAUNTON PARISH COUNCIL
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Minutes of the Meeting of Full Council held in the Council Chamber 

at 7.00pm on Monday, 12 November 2012

	


	Present

Also in attendance


	Cllr Mrs Spear in the Chair, Mrs Chesters, Mrs Shapland, Lucas, Mrs Blackmore, Mrs Chugg, Mrs Woodford, Cornick, Spear, Anderson, Gilbert and Bonds.

Miss Tracey Weaver, Parish Clerk.



	193/2012/13
	Apologies
	Received from Councillor Mrs Smith.



	194/2012/13
	Questions from the Public
	None received.



	195/2012/13
	Items not on the agenda, which in the opinion of the Chairman should be brought to the attention of the Council


	The Chairman announced that she would be providing a Christmas party for all Councillors and staff on Monday 10 December 2012 following the full Council meeting.  For catering purposes she requested if members would inform the Clerk a fortnight prior to the party whether they would be attending.

The Chairman proposed and it was unanimously agreed to bring item 18 ‘Review of Standing Orders and Financial Regulations’ forward to take place after item 12 ‘Reports from Parish Council Representatives to Outside Bodies’, to enable the changes to the Standing Orders regarding dispensations to be adopted prior to item 13 ‘Request for Dispensation’.

(N/C)



	196/2012/13
	Declarations of Interest


	Councillor Lucas declared a non-Pecuniary interest in minute number 215/2012/13(a), as he is a member of Braunton Rotary Caen.

Councillor Mrs Chesters declared a Pecuniary interest in minute number 217/2012/13, as she is the former Chairman of the Braunton and District Publicity Association.

Councillor Mrs Shapland declared a Pecuniary interest in minute number 197/2012/13(d), as she is an employee of the Braunton Parochial Church Council.

All Members declared a Pecuniary interest in minute number 213/2012/13, as they are local council taxpayers.



	197/2012/13
	Minutes


	a) RESOLVED: That the Minutes of the Council meeting held on 8 October 2012 be approved and signed as a correct record, subject to Min Ref 171/2012/13 being amended to state ‘Councillor Mrs Shapland informed members that the early information signs at Hills View and Wrafton Road notifying the public that they could not access Church Street were very effective and requested that Devon County Council be thanked for their quick response”.

b) RESOLVED:  That the Minutes of the Additional Council meeting held on 22 October 2012 be approved and signed as a correct record

c) RESOLVED:  That the Minutes of the Parks and Garden Committee held on Tuesday 16 October 2012 be ratified and adopted by the Council.

d) RESOLVED: That the Minutes of the Finance and Administration Committee meeting held on Thursday 25 October 2012 be ratified and adopted by the Council.

e) RESOLVED: That the Minutes of the Finance and Administration Committee meeting held Monday 5 November 2012 be ratified and adopted by the Council.

(N/C)



	198/2012/13


	Police Representation


	The Chairman welcomed PC Mark Langworthy to the meeting.  PC Langworthy reported that in the past month 19 crimes in Braunton had been reported.  These included 

· 8 reports of criminal damage (including one incident of criminal damage caused to a vehicle).

· 6 burglaries had been reported 3 of which took place in Saunton, 2 in Lower Park Road and 1 at Heddon Mill Farm.  In all incidents the properties were unoccupied and the premises had been entered at the rear.  Only selected jewellery and cash were stolen.  The Police have two suspects that they are currently following up.

· 1 reported assault.

· 2 reports of domestic violence

· 2 reports of drugs.

· 1 public order report, and 

· 1 robbery reported which took place on Saturday last at the Knowle garage.  Information on this can been found on the North Devon Journal website. Fortunately there were no causalities.

PC Langworthy informed members that the police had identified the group of youth responsible for the damage to the Memorial Shelter.  Saturday last the police interviewed a young male who admitted to doing the graffiti found in blue ink.  The police had been given names of other culprits and would be following these up. The police would also be attending years 9, 10 and 11 school assemblies.

The Council were pleased that the young people responsible for vandalising the shelter were being dealt with and relieved that the shelter had not been damaged prior to the remembrance parade on Sunday 11 November.

Cllr Lucas reported that he had rang the 101 non-emergency number to report a convoy of 4-6 cars driving around Caen Street car park and causing a nuisance to nearby residents.  PC Langworth would investigate this further.



	199/2012/13
	Finance
	a. The cheques on the schedule were approved and drawn in the total sum of £4,652.50.

(N/C)



	200/2012/13
	Action Sheet
	The Chairman reported that at the meeting held with the Police Architectural Liaison Officer on 23 October he had recommended that the Council place anti-vandal lighting and uncomfortable metal seating in the Illingworth shelter.  Cllr Mrs Chugg did not agree with placing uncomfortable seating in the shelter, as this would also discourage those using the shelter properly.

Cllr Mrs Chesters updated members regarding the lay-by at Vellator quay.   The Marsh Inspectors have put in a planning application for steel height barriers and side barriers to restrict access.  The proposed plan will allow two cars per bay.

It was noted that Tesco Corporate had still not responded to the Council’s request for additional litterbins near to Tesco Superstore in Braunton.  It was suggested that the Clerk write to the local store Manager and request him to chase Tesco Corporate for a response.

It was reported that complaints had been received from the public regarding the brambles overhanging the wall near Tesco Superstore.  The Council believed this area to belong to Mr Saltmarsh and Cllr Mrs Chesters offered to contact the owner and request if arrangements could be made to get the brambles cut back.

RESOLVED: 

a. That the Clerk writes to the store Manager at Tesco Superstore Braunton requesting him to chase a response from Tesco Corporate regarding the provision of additional litterbins.

b. That the Action Plan be noted.

(N/C)



	201/2012/13
	Planning
	The Chairman requested the Vice Chairman of Planning, Councillor Bond, to present the planning applications to the meeting as per the attached sheet.



	202/2012/13


	Report from Devon County Councillor


	Cllr Mrs Chugg informed members that there would be a Carers event held in the Vivian Moon Centre on 28 November 2012 between 10am – 4pm if anyone wished to attend.

She also informed members that there would be a public event held on 14 November at the Royal British Legion Memorial Hall regarding the proposed employment-led and residential development on land between RMB Chivenor and the A361, east of the Perrigo site.

Cllr Mrs Chugg reported that the County Council were currently reviewing the need for double yellow lines in Braunton.  Areas being considered are Chaloners Road, Second Field Lane, Barton Lane and the corner at Lower Park Road.  It was noted that not everywhere should have double yellow lines painted, as parked vehicles alongside the road slows moving vehicles down.

Cllr Cornick requested when the County Council would be reviewing the traffic management scheme in South Street.   Cllr Mrs Chugg reported that this would be considered as part of the Air Quality Monitoring.  The Parish Clerk explained that North Devon Council and Devon County Council were currently working on a Traffic Management Action Plan for Braunton and are hoping the first draft will be available for consultation early next year.  The Clerk further reported that she had offered the two authorities the use of the Parish Hall for this consultation to take place.

Cllr Spear reported that the County had flailed along the tarka line and cuttings had been left on the trial, which were causing punctures to passing cyclist.  He further reported that near Coril Head in Knowle there is a pothole in the road that needs attentions.



	203/2012/13
	Report from North Devon Councillors
	Councillor Mrs Chesters reported that Mr Hartnoll had been granted planning consent.

There were no further reports from North Devon Council members.



	204/2012/13


	Reports from Parish Council Representatives to Outside Bodies


	Councillor Mrs Blackmore reported that the Braunton Museum meets 3 times a year February, August and November.  At the start of 2012 their financial status was not good and they did not have enough income to support to 2 part-time staff who do 15 hours and 10 respectively despite the same amount of work that needs to be done.  

The American Project has now been completed and money has been made from the sale of DVDs and donations from those who have viewed the display.

The Museum has purchased some Audio Visual equipment using grant funding.  They have been awarded this year grants of £4000, £1000 and £750.

They have now taken over the entire Bakehouse Centre and are able to operate in more space.  They have been rebranded this year as ‘Braunton and District Museum and Information’. 

To fulfil their new function they will be installing a Destination Management Machine.  Fullabrook CIC have also awarded them £5700 for the purchase of audio visual equipment and at this present time they do not have any financial concerns. There are new Trustees coming on board to bring the Museum in line with the Accreditation requirements. 

The Museum has had a tough year but is now looking forward to a much brighter future.  It is a non-profitable organisation and with volunteer and funding support it will be able to function effectively and thrive.



	205/2012/13
	Review of Standing Orders and Financial Regulations
	Members considered the proposed amendments to the Parish Council’s Standing Orders and Financial Regulations.

RESOLVED: That the amendments to the Parish Council’s Standing Orders and Financial Regulations be approved and adopted.

 (N/C)



	206/2012/13


	Request for Dispensation


	The Clerk confirmed receiving requests from all Members of the Council with the exception of Cllr Mrs Smith to enable discussion of the Councils budget and precept.  The recommendation from the Clerk was that the requests be accepted to enable participation in the setting of the Council budget and Precept for 2013/14.  This was agreed unanimously.

RESOLVED:  Dispensations were granted to those Members present to discuss the Councils budget and Precept.
(N/C)

	207/2012/13


	Improvements to the Changing Rooms and Toilets on the Recreational Ground, Braunton


	Members considered a report that had been circulated prior to the meeting.   The Parish Clerk reported that in response to the public consultation held in the October Braunton Express and local media 76% were in favour of the Council continuing with option two, which was to retain the current building and extend the front left portion of the building to incorporate a function room/kitchen and fully refurbish the inside changing rooms and toilets and alter the layout to improve use of space/storage.   

RESOLVED:  That

a. the Council agrees to deliver option two, as detailed above.

b. the Clerk be instructed to investigate funding opportunities.

c. the Council appoints an Architect to draw up draft plans for consideration and approval by the Council, quotations to be submitted to a future meeting of Council.

(11.1)



	208/2012/13
	Chaloners Road Car Park
	Members considered the issue of unauthorised parking in the Chaloners Road car park.  It was noted that the car park is restricted for use by those using the parish hall/offices, library and Vivian Moon centre, but recent monitoring of the car park showed vehicles not using these buildings parking in the car park on a regular basis.

RESOLVED:  That the Council agrees to introduce charging in the Chaloners Road car park to coincide with North Devon Councils Off Street Parking Order for next year.

(N/C)



	209/2012/13
	General Power of Competence – Localism Act s.1-8
	The meeting was informed that the Parish Council met the criteria for eligibility to use the General Power of Competence as defined in the Localism Act 2011.  The power would enable the Parish Council to have a greater freedom to act for the benefit of the community. It was therefore

RESOLVED: That

a. Braunton Parish Council confirms its eligibility to use the General Power of Competence (Localism Act 2011 S.1-8) by reason of two thirds or more of Councillors having been elected at the last election and the Parish Clerk holding the relevant qualifications in Cert HE Community Engagement and Governance and s.7 CilCA 2012. (Parish Councils (General Power of Competence)(Prescribed Conditions) Order 2012).

b. Braunton Parish Council, having met the criteria adopts the General Power of Competence as from 12 November 2012 and will reconfirm its eligibility at the Annual Meeting following the next ordinary elections, providing that the criteria are met.

(N/C)



	210/2012/13
	Subscriptions
	RESOLVED:  That the Council renews it annual subscription to the Toller Beattie Employment Club.   At a cost of £50 plus VAT.

(N/C)



	211/2012/13
	Planting in the Village
	Members considered a report that was received prior to the meeting regarding proposals for further planting in the village.  The Parish Clerk also tabled a map showing the proposed location of the new Memorial Rose Bed and the proposed location to move the Queen Mother Memorial Rose Bed, as a tree currently shades it, which is having a detrimental affect on the planted roses.

RESOLVED:

a. The Council agrees to purchase 2000 miniature daffodils and narcissi and 1000 muscari bulbs for Spring planting. At a cost of £228.

b. The Council moves the Queen Mother Memorial Rose Bed to new proposed location and purchase 5 Elizabeth of Glamis, 10 Prima Ballerina and 6 Cascading Pink Rose Fairy to planted in the new bed.  At a cost of £34.

c. The Council agrees to place the new rose bed in the proposed location and that it be called Tranquillity and that it purchase 10 Nostalgie Roses, 5 Cream Abundance and 6 Cascading White Rose Fairy to be planted in the new bed.   At a cost of £40.

d. The Council purchases 5 Blue Moon roses to replace the 5 that went missing from the Jubilee Rose Bed. At a cost of £13.50.

e. The Council purchases 25 Rosa Rugosa and 25 Rosa Rugosa Alba to be planted in the gaps along the Memorial Garden hedge.  At a cost of £23.

(N/C)



	212/2012/13
	North Devon Council Parish Grant Scheme 2014-17
	Members were circulated a copy of North Devon Councils draft revised Parish Grant Scheme 2013-2017, attached as Appendix A.  The Chairman reported that the Parish Council would be able to apply next year for the same amount of grant as it was awarded in 2012/13, but from then on its parish grant will be reduced by 33.3% each year until 2017.  The Council will be not be awarded any parish grant in 2018/19.

RESOLVED: That the changes to North Devon Councils Parish Grant Scheme be noted.

(N/C)



	213/2012/13
	Budget and Precept 2013/14
	Members consider the Council’s draft budget for 2012/13.

RESOLVED: That

a. the Council’s budget for 2013/14 be approved as detailed in Appendix B.

b. there be no increase in the Councils precept and it remains at £124,502 for 2013/14.

(N/C)



	214/2012/13
	Hire of Parish Hall
	RESOLVED: That the Council grants permission for a bouncy castle to be used in the parish hall on 22 December 2012 for a children’s party, subject to the relevant risk assessments and insurance being provided and the generator being stored in a vented area preferably outside.

(N/C)



	215/2012/13
	Hire of Recreational Ground
	RESOLVED: 

a. That the Rotary Club of Braunton and Braunton Caen be granted permission to use the Recreational Ground on Monday 27 May 2013 for its annual Village Fair.

b. That K9 Focus be granted permission to use the Recreational Ground on Sunday 2 June 2013 from 9am – 6pm to hold a dog show.

c. That the Dogs Trust be granted permission to use the Recreational Ground on Sunday 14 July 2013 from 8.30am – 5pm for their annual Dogs Trust Fun Day and Fun Dog Show.

(N/C)

	216/2012/13
	Items to Note
	Items (a) – (h)  were noted.


IN COMMITTEE

It was RESOLVED that, in view of the confidential nature of the business to be transacted, the following matters be taken in the absence of press and public (Public (Admissions to Meetings) Act 1960) as the items contain exempt information as defined by the Local Government Act 1972 Sch. 12a Pt (1) and (3).

Councillor Mrs Chesters declared a pecuniary interest in the following item, and left the meeting.

	217/2012/13
	Outstanding Payments
	The Council considered a letter from Dillon Accountancy regarding the outstanding payment owed to the Parish Council by the Braunton and District Publicity Association for utilities.

RESOLVED:  That the letter be noted and that the Clerk writes to Dillon Accountancy to acknowledge safe receipt.

(N/C)


The meeting closed at 9.55 p.m.

...................................................The Chairman

PAGE  
3

_1361963936.bin

